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Message from our 2021 Chapter President

Dear Fallow MNational Academy Associatas:

ltis my hope and prayerthat this letter finds you and
your families safe and healthy. Irecently hadthe
pleasure of attending the FBIMNAL Mational Confer-
ence in Orlandeo, Florida, While there, | had a chance
to reunite with friends and colleagues from across
the country, This was an cutstanding cpportunityto
talk about the challenges we are facing with our pro-
fession, Gettingachancetotalkto colleagues from other agendcies, reassured me of the
power of the FBI National Academy Associates, Qurability to collaborate, share ideas
andfind new pathways to meet the demands of cur profession reinforced the strength
of what the FBINAA stands for, Talking of strength, collaberation and netweorking, we
have our California Law Enforcement Executive Development Seminar and the Califor-
niaRe-Trainer comingup soon, These are other great opportunities to get together,
share ideas andlearnaboutpolice reform, the new laws and how to navigate it all, |
hope that you take advantage of these, In addition, please take the time tovote inthe
upcoming election forthe Constitution and By-Law changes,

Cur FBI bas California Chapter, Division Scholarship announcements will also be going
out, so keep an eye out forthat, Also, check outour Glad and 3ad news section to con-
gratulate those whao have promoted, see who has retired and to say a fond farewell tao
members who have passed recently.

COWID continues to create additional challenges to our agencies and the criminal justice
system. Thisis compounded by the continuing challenge of defunding our budgets,
challenges to qualified immunity for police officers, rising crime rates, changes to the
lawrs regarding use of force and otherissues, [Lisnowmoreimportant than everthat
we collectively share ourresources to make our profession better, By utilizing the
FBIMAL to collaborate and collectively work together, we can endure the challenges we
face. | knowthat | speak forthe entire California Chapter Board, when | say that we all
feal the pressures and challenges that are pressing on our profession and we are hera to
assist our members in any way possible. The changes to our profession have tested us
tothewvery core, causing many of us to question why we chose law enforcement as our
career, But rest assured, we are all inthis together and we stand alongside eachand
every one of you, tosupport you and your agencies, Together we are stronger and to-
gether we will find new pathways tomeet the demands being put on our profession,

| am honored to represent you asyour Chapter President for 2021, Please feelfreeta
call me anytime at 925-383-1662 or email m e at president@@fbinaacalif ornia.com.
zinceraly,

Craig K. Chew

Craig K. Chew, FBINAA California Chapter, 24 8% Session
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SAN FRANCISCO DIVISION

NEWS

AMESSAGE FROM THE SAN FRANCISCO DIVISION:

Fourth VP, Scott Savage, sends this message tomeambears:

| dezply regrethaving to canceal the San Francisco Division lunch thatwas schedulad for August &th in
Burlingame. The change in COVID circumstances throughout the Bay Area made itunduly difficult to
procead at this tima. | certainly look forward to gatting through this currenthurdle and returning toin
-parson avents and | know that both our speaker and our venue are looking forward to continuing
with tha plans at our 2arliest opportunity.

I'd alsoliks to take a moment to ramind averyones that the application pariod for our annual FEINAL
scholarshipis now opean. As areminder, applicants must ba a child, stepchild, adoptad child or grand-
child of an active Association member in good standing or of a deceasad mamber of the Association.
For the San Francisco Division, the deadline for applicationsis 5:00 PM on Friday, September 3rd,
2021, Applications fromwithin the Division should be submittad to sanfranciscovp@tbinaa, corm.,
Plzase feal free to contact me ifyou missed the original notice and you nead the application and the

criteria, or simply ifyou would like any additional information,

Scott Savaga- Intarim 4th Vice President
FBI Mational Acadarmy Associates, Inc,
California Chaptar

Captain (rat.), San Jose Police Departmant

FEIMA ==ssion 237
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SPOTLIGHT ON AMEMBER: SCOTT SAVAGE, NA Session 237

If yvou have read the previous Newslettersyouwould have read that member Scott Savage stepped
in to ba theinterim4th Vice President for the San Francisco Division when the elacted VF, Milce
Kihmm, moved out of tha division. Thank you for steppingup Scott!

Thoseintarasted in running for the 4th VP position, can do so at the California re-trainer conference
in Octoberin Carlsbad. Evenifyou don't plan on running for the position butwant to have avotzin
who tha WP will be and gat some great information (and networking) in at the same time, lwould also
ancourage you to attend the re-trainer,

Mow, back to Scott. Scott, alongwith myself (Historian), other Board and Chapter mambers, invest-
ad in the *Virtual Yellow Brick Road™ package. Tha Virtual ¥YBR 2021,is5 3 6.1 mile run, walk, skip or
hop {vou decide) thatis reminiscent of the physical training final challenge that graduates completa
during their Mational Academy Program. Thisisa fun way to connect with classmates, other FRINAA
members and your own family members, By registering, you are halping the Charitable Foundation,
whoisthere to assist FBINAA members in times of crisis or nead,

Scott took advantage of
tha Board'smesting loca-
tion in Carlshad, CAand
complatad his 6.1 Virtual
YBR Challenga running
along the coast of the
baautiful Pacific Ocean.

Wall done Scott for com-
pleting the Challenga and
for supporting the FBINAA
Charitable Foundation.




SACRAMENTO DIVISION

NEWS

AMESSAGE FROM THE SACRAMENTO DIVISION:

Hzllo fallow Sacramento Division alums, Thope thisfinds vou well! We had a greatluncheon and golf out-
ingin Juna!ltwas our firsteventin over avear and we had anice turn out. My thanks to our new area rep-
resentative, Jim Macedo, undarsheriff of Calveras County for his effortsin putting it together. Jim
will bawaorking closaly with me to organize events and support our division’s activities,

Please consider joining us for our third-quarter luncheon, which will be hosted by the FBI on August
18th, Tha evantwill ba at the FBI Rosaville Field Offica, Former US Attornay for the Eastern District of Cali-
fornia, McGragor Scott, will be our guest speakar,

Also, as aremindear, the application pariod the Sacramento Division’s scholarship program is now open. If
yol know an interested student that qualifies, please have them complata their application and ensure
thatit arrives by September 2rd. Applications can be santto the address listed below or to my email.

Stay safz and llook forward to sesingyou in the near future!

Sincaraly,

Josh Ehlers- 2nd Vice President

FBI MNational Acadamy Associatas, Inc,
California Chaptar

Assistant Chief, California Highway Patral
FEIMA Sassion 259

FEICA LEEDS Bassion [V & Xl

FEI MAA Sacramento

11230 Gold Express Dr, Suite 210
Box #166

Gold River, CA 95870



SPOTLIGHT ON A MEMBER: Gina Di Napoli, NA Session 225

Ol you coin collectors... this year the Charitable Foundation isincluding a beautiful coin and the virtual
vellow brick road registration, which includes the shirt, the race bib and a super locking medal. Last
year, 2020, was unpracadentad. During a global pandemicmany of our members sufferad, many lost
close friends and family and most all o%us andured fires, smoke, riots and protests. Having survivad all
of 2020, | fyour very own Historian) falt Inesaded to give back, therafore, | made a donation to tha Angel
Campaign. The proceeds go toward the FRINAA Charitable Foundation and | have seen first hand how
the Foundation helps our members, You may fesl vou won't ever neead to call on the Foundation and |
hopayou naver will, but we don'tknowwhat life will throw atus, so please find it inyour heaart to be
generous,

In 2020 | wrote about the Board doing the virtual Yellow Brick Road and in this adition you can sea the
picture of Scott Savags our 4th WP at the end of hisrun. For me, last year | did the race in Monterey, but
thizyaar | did the Johnny Cash trail, which is a 6.3 mile loop, butiflike me you hit a few side trails, vou
can makait 7 miles, Thea following pictures are of the Trail, so all you Johnny Cash fans, here is an ap-
portunity tolearn alittle about him and get some great pictures of Folsom Dam, the American river and
Folsom Prison. Also, without realizingit, | completad the virtual Yellow Brick Road on the 15th Anniver-
sary of my graduation date from the FBI NA,

Historian, Gina Di Napoli
completes the Virtual
Yellow Brick Road on the
Johnny Cash Trail in
Folsom. Done on the
same day she graduated
from the FBINA 15 years
ago.

Enjoy the scenery sur-

rounding Folsom Prison ~ Photos compliments of

on the JC Trail. Diana Di Napoli who
came along for the hike.



LOS ANGELES DIVISION

NEWS

AMESSAGE FROM LOS ANGELES DIVISION: Third Vice President, Randy Goddard

Aswe finish the first quartar of 2021 I was hoping for a better start to thisyear after all the challengeswe sxpe-
riancad in 2020, Unfortunately the Los Angeles Division has experienced some tragicaccidents over the last
month losing two of our Southern California brothers, Deputy Thomas Albanese from the Los Angeles County
Shariffs Departmantand Police Officer Jose Anzora, from the Los Angeles Police Department (LAPD). Thereis
nothing worse in our profession than losing one of our own, and tragically it seems to ba occurring more often
in our graat nation. Losing Officer Anzora hit home for me as he was ona of my officers assigned to Nawton
Patrol Division. Fm always comfortad on how the law enforcement community comes togather to support
zach other and the families of the fallen officars, We will naver forget them, or thair families, for the ultimate
sacrifice they gave to protect the communitias they served.

Az aman of Faith Tpray for all of my officers that God may protact them from the evils of the world, Saint Mi-
chazl the Archangal is law enforcament’s patron saint and we ask him to protact those who protact others. |
hava includad the Saint Michasl prayer in hopes that vou can continue to pray for the protection of our offic-
ars,

‘Saint Michael the Archangel defend us in battle. Be our defense against the wickedness and snares of the
devil, May God rebuke him, we himbly pray. And do Thou, O Prince of the Heavenly host, by the Divine Pow-
er of God thrust into hell Satan and all the evil spirits whe prowl about the world for the ruin of souls’.

dm en.

Aswemovainto the second quarter of the year lam optimistic about our future, As more ofus get vaccinatad
and COVID-12 casas continue todacling, | hops tosse many of you atour first quartarly lunch aventin Junsif
COVID restrictions allow. I'm also vary excited to ba planning our state FBI Law Enforcemant Executive Devel-
oprnant Sarminar (LEEDS) in beautiful South Lake Tahos, August 30" - Septamber 20 The 2020 LEEDS avent
was plannad by our Sacrameanto Division in Lake Tahos, which had to be cancelaed because of COVID, This
year the Los Angelas Division is hostingand we dacidad to keep LEEDS in Laka Tahos bacauss there was al-
rzady ovear 80 peopla ragistered for the 2020 LEEDS and an overwhalming majority of them decided to carry
over their registration to 2021, lwant thank all those who have registared thus farand | hopa that all of yvou
will considar registaring for our 2021 LEEDS while we still havaroom. We have an amazingand relevant agan-
daforissuaswe ara currently facing, Heraisthelink toragistration and additional information:

http: /fwena. thinaace.com 2021 LEEDS/ragistar.html

lwould like to congratulate Commander Cory Palka (Session 248) from LAPD's
Operations-West Bureau. Cory served 34 yearswith LAPD and lwish himnothing but the bestin his next chap-
ter in life, which will involve the FEINAL even in retiremant.

Finally, please send me any updatas that | can putin this newslatter lilke promotions, retiremants, or anything
you would like toshare, You can email the information to losangelesvp @fbinaacalifornia.com.

| lock forward to sesingyou in-parson soon. God Spead.

Randy Goddard, 3MVice President, Los Angeles Division
FBI National Acaderny Associates, California Chapter
LAP D Captain, FBIMNA Session 267
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AMESSAGE FROM THE SAN DIEGO DIVISION 1st VICE PRESIDENT:

Exacutive Board votad to allow the 2020 ¥LP candidates to attend in 2021, as long as they met the ali-
gibility requirements, which they did.

| amvery pleasad to be able tofinally introduce the two outstanding young womean who will be at-
tending the 2021 ¥LP in June-July thisyear.

#{/ From the Los Angeles Division, Olivia Grean (David Green NA#2E8) was selacted. Clivia,
MR e NP who attends Woodcrast Christian High School becama interestad inYLP in 2017 when
» tf' her fathar attznded the NA, Cliviais a membear of the student council, plays volleyball
) L8 serving as the Team Captain, runs track and serves with the National Charity League,
P N She s 3 member of the National Honor Society and has donatad her tima and energy
” l B 0 3 number of charitable causes. Oliviaislooking forward to mesting her fellow ¥LP
classmatas and the opportunity to share and learn from a diverse group of young lead-
ars from around the world. Sheis grateful to her parents for their support and the Los Angeles Divi-

sion and to the CA Chaptar for the opportunity,

From the San Diego Division, Aloha Espiritu (David Espiritu NA#2356) was salected, Alo-
hawantaed to attend YLP as a 12-vear-old when her dad showad her the flyer buthad
towait a few years for eligibility. Aloha attends Eastlake High School and playsboth
High School and Club soccer, Sheis active inlocal charities, and aven startad as busi-
ness asa 4th grade student as aresult of an Entreprenurial Program. Alohachose to
donate her profits to Rady Childran's Hospital, Alohais excited tomest naw people
and gain a better undarstanding of leadership and ofhersalf She describes the ac-
ceptance call as a surreal experience and is grateful toher Mom and Dad for thair guidance and sup-
portand to the CA Chapter and San Diego Division for the opportunity.

Safe travals Olivia and Aloha, make the most ofyour YLP time and Thopa you make some lon %—lasting
andwvaluable conneactions! PS. Take lots of pictures, We'd love to share your exparienceswith future
¥LP candidates.

Continued...



A MESSAGE FROM THE SAN DIEGO DIVISION 1st VICE PRESIDENT CONT...:

2021 Ci Conference

Graatings from the San Diego Division, |hopeyou're all able to take even alittle time and relax with family
and friznds this summer.

We are busy ramping up for the October CAChapter Training Conferance in Carlsbad. Thisyear's confar-
ancewill be in a gorgaous beach-side setting overlooking the Pacific Ocean at Cape Rey Resort We have an
excitinglineup of presenters and topics. Presentations on Wellness (Hiring to retiring), Innovation (LAY
Livegllintegration), Legal strategies for leadership on critical incidents, Emearging strategies for social me-
dia engagemeant and ghost gun updates as well as a full slate of social events for membears and their fami-
lizs,

Registration is underway and we have had a great response. There-opaning of everything probably played
a partin that! Theregistration link is below and registration is open. This promises to be a well-attendad
avent and we are in the process of planning a golf tournamant for Tuesday, October & sostay tuned for de-
tails. |look forward to sesingyou all there!

San Diego Division Activities

I'm hopeful that we will resume our quarterly division activitiesin the next month or soand lam looking
forward to ending the year with another successful and entertaining Holiday Luncheon and of coursa a
Raffle. Lasts year's event was meamorable and enjoyed by all in attendance,

News:

I'm also happy to report that the 2021 YLPwas a huga success. Aloha Espiritu and Olivia Grean were selact-
ad to attend the 2020YLP but itwas cancallad, Fortunataly, theywers ablz to attand thisyear and just ra-
turnad in early July, Welcoms homea both ofyoul

Lastly, please join main congratulatingnaw La Mesa Police Departmeant Chief Ray Sweanay (NA#260). Ray
served with LMPD as a Captain and was sworn in on July 2! Congratulations Chief!

Please review the following link http:f farwew. fhinaace. com 2021 Statefexhibitor packages.html forinfor-
mation on both the 2021 FBI CA LEEDS Seminar and the CA 2021 Conferance,

San Dizgoisstillin the Orange Tier, but as California is due to opan up soon, | am excited and hopeful that
wewill be together without masks while staying safe while we get together and raconnact.

In the mzantimes please stay safe and haalthy,

Eric Thunberg

Eric Thunberg

FEINAL Inc California Chapter
1st Vice-Prasident
§1%-813-8477 - mobile
§1%-691-5230 - desk
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Survey Reguestfrom FBI

National Academy Unit Chier

Survey Requast from FBI National Acadearmy Unit Chief Cory McGookin

Hopafully our membars reading this will take a few minutes to click on the link below and complata the
quick sunvey, Weraceivad the request to have cur maembers complata the survay from the Unit Chiefat
the National Academy. Mationalislocking at the curriculum and wants to hear from the experianceas of
our mambers what they nead to do toimprove the course, 5o future lzaders/meambers are fully pre-
parad and can take on leadership positions with confidenca and ability to lead succassfully.

The National Academy Unit at the FBlis locking for data to inform our decisions on class offerings, en-
richmeant events, etc

We would appraciate current orvery recentratirad LE executives fill out our survey at the bottom,

With the assumption that MNA graduatesrise tothe highestlevels of LE organizations, we want to know
what we should be offering to put herfhimin the bast position to succead. Whatdoes astudant com-
ing through the program in 2021 need to gat tobein a better position totaks over as chief of an organi-
zation in 20267

Chiafs - what weare the biggest gaps or areas you wera mostunpreparad for when you arrived in the po-
sition?

Survey link listed bealow:

https ffpolley. comfsurveys i N PO 03y dylo B2 Kd sXAS frespond



https://pollev.com/surveys/viNjfOO3ydyloB2KdsXA8/respond

Subject: Meet your 2021 Candidates for the California Chapter Executive
Board

The FBI National Acadermy Associatas, Inc., California Chaptar [California Chapter] will conduct an alac-
tion for the 4" Vice President- 2021 (San Francisco Division) and 4" Vice President - 2022 {San Diego Di-
vision) during the 2021 Annual Conference in Carlsbad, CA the wesk of October 3, 2021, The following
meambershave expressed an interestad in running for thesa positions on the California Chaptar Executive
Board. fEPlease see the attached message from each of the candidates ¥

Candidate for 4 Vice President- 2021 (San Francisco Division)

Assistant Chief Investigator (ret. ) Scott Sovage, NA 237
Sgnta Clarg County District Attorney’s Office

Candidate for 4" Vice President - 2022 {San Diego Division)

Crptain Alex Hernandez, N4 275
Notiongl City Palice Deportiment

Wheo can run?

All California Chapter membears in good standing (active sworn and retired), ofthe San Francisco Division
are eligible torun for the position of 4™ Vice President- 2021, Mambers of the San Francisco Division
must reside (if retired) or be employed by alaw enforcament agancy located in the Northerm District of
California comprisad of the counties of Alamada, Contra Costa, Dal Norte, Humboldt, Lake, Marin, Man-
docing, Montaray, Mapa, San Banito, Santa Clara, Santa Cruz, San Francisco, San Matso, and Sonoma,

All California Chapter mambers in good standing {active sworn and retirad), of the San Diego Division are
gligible to run for the position of 4% Vice Prasident - 2022, Members of the San Diego Division mustra-
side (ifretired) or be employead by a law enforcement agency located in the Southarn District of Califor-
nia comprisad of the countias of Imparial and San Disgo.

I’'minterested in running for an elected Board position, whatdo | need to do?

Members sezking elaction tothe Board should notify President Craig Chew at presi-
dent@tbinaacalifornia.com a minimum of 20 calendar days prior to the annual conference. Members are
encouraged tonotify President Chew early in the process so that they may participate in sharing thair
campaign massage to the membership in accordance with the Campaign Protocols outlined in the Exac-
utive Board Protocol and Policies,

Quastions about the duties and responsibilities of the 4% Vice President- 2021 may be directed to Presi-
dent Chaw, Quastions about the duties and responsibilitias of the 4% Vice President-2022 may be di-
rected to California Chapter 15 Vice Prasident Eric Thunberg at sandiegovp@tbinaacalifornia.com,
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Subject: Meet your 2021 Candidates for the California Chapter Executive Board
continued...

What positions gre inmediatelvavailable by appointment of the Chapter President?

All California Chapter members, in good standing, are eligible to be appointed to the Executive Board as a Division Area
Reprasentative,

Area Representative

All California Chapter members in good standing, are eligible to be appointed to the Executive Board as an Area Repre-
sentative. There are immediate vacancies for Area Representative in the following Divisions.

o Sacramento Division - Area Representative must reside {if retired) or be employed by a law enforcement agency locat-
edinthe Eastern District of California comprised of the counties of Alpine, Amador, Butte, Calaveras, Colusa, El Dora-
do, Fresno, Glenn, Inyo, Kern, Kings, Lassen, Madera, Mariposa, Merced, Modoc, Mono, Mevada, Placer, Plumas, Sacra-
mento, SanJoaquin, Shasta, Sierra, Siskiyou, Solane, Stanislaus, sutter, Tehama, Trinity, Tulare, Tuelumne, ¥olo, and
Yuba,

e San Francisco Division - Area Representative must reside (if retired) or be employed by a law enforcement agency lo-
cated inthe Maorthern District of California comprised of the counties of Alameda, Contra Costa, Del Maorte, Humboldt,
Lake, Marin, Mendocino, Maonterey, Mapa, San Benito, Santa Clara, Santa Cruz, San Francisco, San Mateo, and Sonoma.

o LoshAngeles Division - Area Representative must reside {if retired) or be employed by a law enforcement agency locat-
edinthe Central District of California comprised of the counties of Los Angeles, Orange, Riverside, Santa Barbara, Zan
Bernardino, San Luis Obispo, and Ventura.

o ZSan Diego Division - Area Representative must reside {if retired) or be emploved by a law enforcement agency located
inthe Southern District of Califernia comprised of the counties of Imperialand San Diego.

What does an Area Representative do?

Underthe guidance of their respective Division Vice President, each Area Representative assists in carrying outthe busi-
ness of the California Chapter. Given the geagraphicdiversity and size of California, Area Representatives are located in
strategic regions to complement the quarterly trainingfmeetings scheduled by eachrespactive Vice President so that par-
ticipation by the membearship is maximized. One of their key duties isto plan and coordinate regional lwncheons, training
sessions and other activities for the members of hisfher Division as directed by their respective Vice President,

I'minterested, how can I find out more aboutthe appointment process?

Candidates for Area Reprasentative must be naminated by their respective Division Vice President and appointed by the
Chapter President. At least one Area Representative from each Division shallbe nominated and appointed for a one-year
term. Contact your Division Vice President tolearn more:

e Sacramento Division - 2MVice President Josh Ehlers, sacramentovp@fbinaa california.com

e ZanFrancisco Division- Interim 4th Vice President Scott Savage, sanfranciscovp@fbinaacalif ornia.com

o Lo Angeles Division- 29 Vice President Randy Goddard, losangele sup @fbinaacalif arnia.com

e =an Diego Division - 1#*Vice President Eric Thunberg, sandiegovp@fbinaacalifornia.com

Thisis aunique and rewarding oppartunity to serve on the Executive Board of a nonprofit corporation which is
dedicated to serving our fellow Mational Academy graduates. | encourage you to consider lending your talents
and expertisa to the California Chapter by serving on our Executive Board.
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Candidate for 4t Vice President - 2021
San Francisco Division

My name is Scott Savage, a graduate of FBINA Class 237, and | am proud to be serving as your Interim 4™ Vice Pres-
ident. Accordingly, | am currently working on addressing local chapter training opportunities, membership pro-
mation and retantion, and LEEDS training for 2022,

lattended the National Academy in the Spring of 2005 and |have been actively participating in the FEINAA evear
since. In addition to my current service toyour Board, lhave regularly participatad in local Chapter avents, | have
attended State LEEDS training, the State FBINAA Conference, and FBINAA National Conferences in both Washing-
ton DC and Phoenix, Arizona,

Professionally, | served the City of San Jose Police Department for nearly 26 years, having retired at the rank of
Captain. lwas fortunate to have many variad assignments during my tenure, includingVice, Narcotics / Covart In-
vestigations, and | was assignad to the Northern California Regional Intelligenca Cantar (NCRIC). In addition to at-
tanding the FBINAwhile with the Police Departmeant, | also served asan Executive Fellow at FBl Headquartersin
Washington DCwhan | was assignad to the National Joint Tarrorism Task Force, post 9/11. To this day | fz2l a
stron%sense of gratitude to the FEl and a dzep nead to repay tham for the many favors that they have done for ma
ovar the yeaars,

| left the San Jose Police Department when |was hired as the Assistant Chief Investigator with the Santa Clara
County District Attorney's Office. While acting in this capacity | continued my involvemantwith the FBINAA, hosted
fraining, and lwas successfulin reintroducing that agancy to the National Academy. Iwas abla to send two am-
ployees to the National Academy during my tenure and the agancy, realizing the value of the program, continues
to send personneal. | retired from this agency after another & years of service, bringing my sworn law enforcament
s¥pariance to ovar 32 yearsin sum.

| arm excited about the opportunity to serve the Association and | belisve that | have the skills and ahilities to do
s0. | have a great deal of experiencein securing trainers from my professional associations and in coordinating
confarence trainings. Similarly, | have servad asa mantor to many employees helping tham progress in thair ca-
reers to ranks up to, and including, Chief of Police. Baing now retired from two agancies, | fzel that Thave both the
tima to commit to the FEINAL am%the resourcas and contacts to ensure that trainings, and social opportunities,
ara contemporary and valuables tomeambers at all levals of thair carsars,

Thank you and | deaply appraciate your support,



Candidate for 4th Vice President - 2022
San Diego Division

Hzllo, my nameis Alejandro “Alex” Hernandez and I'm sezking the 4th Vice President position for the Cali-
fornia Chaptar of the FEINAL, Fm currantly a police Captain at the National City Police Departmeant. My role
has me overszeing the patrol operations of our police department which includes the uniformead officers,
schools, canine program, SWAT team, and traffic division.

During my 24-year career, ['ve worked various patrol shifts, as a school resource officer, a SWAT team
membear, and a detective before being promotad to sergezant, then lisutanant, and now captain. lhold a
Bachelor's Degres from San Diego State University in Criminal Justice and a Master’s Degreein Organiza-
tional Leadership.

lwantto participatain FBINAAsIinca it had such animpact on my carssr and professional development, |
attendead the National Academyin January of 2019, as part of session 275, While there, lwas fortunate
enough to meet 252 axcellent law enforcement officers. The majority of my cohorts reprasentad 48 States
fromwithin our country. In addition, we had arobust group of international officers thatwere part of our
FRBINA experience. The program halpad develop me academically and affordaed me the growth neaded dur-
ing these challenging times in policing, In addition, | was abla todevelop life-long friendships with my
classmates and the ability to network with other police officers on a global scale. Asa proud graduate of
session 275, [know the FBINAA network reaches every corner of our world,

I'rmwveny excited about the opportunity to work in the California Chapter of the FBINAL |look forward to
giving back to the program that was instrumental in my professional growth. My hopeis to help our Cali-
fornia Chapter continue to grow, while being part of a tzam looking to provide our officers with excellent
training and opportunities



GLAD NEWS:
. Congratulations on their promotion goes out to:

o Congratulations to Manuel Cid, NA 274, who has been namead the next Chief of Po-
lica for Culver City Police Department. Manuel had served as the acting and interim
Chief sinca June of 2020 and is a 16 yvear veteran of the Police Department.

IRSTE

&
V. - | | |
-y Please join me in congratulating the new Chief of the La Mesa Police Department

Chiaf Ray Sweeney, NA& 260, Ray currently served with LMPD as a Captain and was
sworn in on July 2! Congratulations Chiefl

¥ . HUGECONGRATULATIONS to ourwveary own 3rd Vice Prasident of the California
~ Chapter, Los Angeles Division, Randy Goddard, NA 267, who was promotad to
| Commandear for the LAPD. Well done Randy!

B Helping Randy calebrate from L-R is hisfathear in law, hiswife, his son, his daughtear

and his rmeth er-in-La,

o Congratulations to Jamie Knox, NA 257, who is the new Chiefof Walnut Creek Po-
lica Departrmant, ChiaefKnox cames from San Leandro PO, whers hewas a Captain,

« Congratulations to Edwin Brock, N& 250, who was sworn in as the naw Chiaf of Arv-
in Police Departmant,

« Congratulations to Raffaello Pata, NA 259, whowas sworn in as the new Chiefof the
City of Ross Police Departmeant.
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MORE GLAD NEWS:
. Congratulations on their retirements:

. Congratulations to our very own Histarian, Chief
Gina DiNapoli, NA 225 whoratirad from the San
Josa State Police Department, Seen here baing given
har shadow box on behalf of the Santa Clara County
Folice Chiefs Association, the ones hare are all FBINA
graduates,

o Congratulations to Captain Jason Bassett, NA 274, whorafirad in May 2021
from the Sacramanto Police Department,

Captain Bassettlistens as the Police De-
partment gather to say farsweall and wish himwell
in his retirameant,

o Although the retiremant of William *Bill” Roche, NA 261, from Concord
PD wasmentionad in our April nawsletter, we wera not privilegad to have had a
phota, in factit would appear that Bill is rarzly photographad. Mow, having se-
- I W questerad a photo ofthis rare individual, we have included him for all our

| membars to sae. Congratulations Bill.

CPT. BILL ROCHE
CONOORD POUCE DO

« Congratulations to Chief Anthony Psaila, NA 248, from Balmont Police Depart-
1 mentwhoratired on July 31st,

o Asourmembears beEin anaw chapterin life, lwould encourage them all to stay

active and involved in the FBINAA whoknows what opportunities itwill bring and it
is always good to see and connectwith other membears and old friends,
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SAD NEWS:
We are sad to report the passing of:

John*Jack” Kearns

One of Sacramento’s finest, retired Chief
Jack Kearns, NA 83, passad peacafully
in June Jackjcinad the Sacramento
Police Departmeant in 1956 upon dis-
charga from the Marine Corpswheare he
had served during the Karean war, fol-
lowing his father, Patrick, Ha had many
family meambears in law enforcameant;
two aunts whowere the first famale ma-
tronsin Sacramento PDin the early
1900%s, an uncle, Jim whowas awardan
at Folsom Prison and another unclein
MY PO,

During his years as a patrolman and detactive, he attendad night school and graduatad from
CSUSwith a B.A and MA degresin Law Enforcement and Public Administration. Other profes-
sional certificates wera achiaved from differant FBI programs, U.S. Dept. of Justice, and many
more. He servad his community for 36 vears and as the “Tough but Compassionate™ Chiaf of
Police from 1977 to 1992,

Under hisfifteen-year leadarship as Chief, heinstizgated a longlist of legislation, like AB497 with
lagislator Lloyd Connelly toraquire a 15-day waiting period for gun purchases,

Hz was a strong supporter of the Police Athletic Leagus, he himselfwas an avid boxing fan and
aboxing champ in the Marineg Corps. The youth center at 3520 & Avenue was builtin 1985 and
namead the John P. Kearms Youth Center, At 52 vears old heran the &-mile Crime Alert Run
against many law enforcement agancies across the stata, His favorite activitieswere the infa-
mous FIG BOWL, espedially when the Sacrameanto PD Copshbeat the Sheriffs Dept.

Hawaswvary proud to be Sacramanto’s Irishman of the Year and Grand Marshal of the 5t Pat-
rick’s Day Parads, bacauss hewas avary proud truz Irishrman!

The City of Sacramanto Public Safety Center, dadicated to Chiefs Deisa (Fire) & Kearns (Police)
on Fresport Blvd, was namead after Chief Jack Kearns,

o Wealsosay a fond farsawell to Harry Williamson, NA 123,
who ratired from Concord PD as a Lisutenant., Apparantly
Harry was still qualifying at the range at 86 years old. Harry's
nephew was also a member of Concord PD and is a FEINA
graduate from the 187th Session

Harry Williamson
Y1 to 6/3(/86
Lieutenant

wma—-—:
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SAD NEWS:
We are sad to report the passing of:

BERT SEYMOUR, NA 80

Itiswith great sadness and a heavy heart that we say good-
biye to our long standing member of over 54 vears, retirad
Chief Deputy of Ventura County, Bert Seymour, N 80, Bart
attendad the FBINA during the timea they were felling the
trees to build the Academy at Quantico. Although Bert
passad two days before his 97th birthday, he was ablzs to
make good use of time during the pandamic by writing his
first book, “*Cow County Lawman®, Bartwill be sorely
missad, not just for hiswonderful storiesand entertaining
sense of humor but also for his knowledge and experience thathe was so gen-
arous in sharing.

Bert with his loving wife Nancy on
their wedding day many moons ago.
Bert passed the day before their 71st
Wedding Anniversary

Bert with his wife Nancy (in
purple), his two daughters
and son.

Bert with his yellow Brick showing
his Session (80) Hiztori-
an@fbinaacalifornia, com

s, fhinaacalifornia, co
]

RLP. Bert, vour FEINAA family and all thosewhoknaw and loved vou, thank
you foryour service,

NOTICETO MEMBERS:

BlG REMINDER FOR THOSE BEING PROMOTED, TRANSFERING TO ANOTHER
AGENCY OR RETIRING...PLEASE UPDATE YOUR EMAIL INFORMATION, SO
THE CHAPTER CAN STAY IN TOUCH AND KEEP YOU UPDATED. THANK YOU!
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